
Kimball Lake Cabin Committee 
Meeting of July 2, 2019 

 
Present:  Lee W., Bob L., Heather M., Ricardo R., Carl G., Ken T. Louise C. 
 
The purpose of this meeting was to discuss the possibility of the Lions & Rotary Clubs working 
together to build a pavilion at Kimball Lake.  It has been asked of the committee what our vision 
was for the pavilion so the Clubs will have a starting point for them to plan the project.  Lee had 
developed a power point that included several different concepts that included a fireplace on one 
end of the pavilion, skylights to let in more sun light, low capped walls that could be used for 
sitting, structure could be timber framed or built with logs, stone bases for the columns and a 
ramp for handicap accessibility.  The pavilion needs to compliment the area in design and size.  
Ideally it will be able to hold 4 – 6 picnic tables.  It will need to be flexible to allow other events 
such as a buffet, music venue, meetings, lectures, weddings, etc.  It is anticipated that the 
pavilion will be built in phases. 
 
Both Clubs have not made a commitment of the pavilion at this point.  There have been informal 
discussions between them with the hopes they will be working together.  If the project passes 
both Clubs boards then they will come up with a design, with the goal of starting the project in 
the spring of 2010. 
 
This discussion brings us to the question of location.  It has been thought the ideal location 
would be where cabin #4 currently sits as it is a flat area and a good view of the lake.  Since the 
committee has committed themselves to saving the cabins, it is difficult to come to a consensus 
regarding tear down cabin #4, moving it to another location or gutting the cabin and turning it 
into a pavilion.  A couple of options were presented that removed the walls and left the roof and 
another option was to leave the cabin as is and build a pavilion off from it following the current 
roof line.  It was also suggested that the pavilion be built on the hill between cabins 3 & 4 that 
also looks out over the lake. In any event, there was strong consensus to somehow use portions 
of Cabin #4. 
 
Ken has asked us to put together a power point to present to Rotary showing a little history of 
what has been accomplished thus far, our ideas for the new pavilion and future plans at the site. 
 
Lee will contact Neal to set up a time for the Kimball Lake Cabin Committee to go to the select 
board to give them an update of what has been accomplished and thoughts for future projects.   
 
Respectfully submitted 
Louise Carr  


